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Employee Newsletter            

Warm words from former WTOC anchor, Georgia representative  
On July 30, Sonny Dixon submitted a letter expressing his appre-

ciation for our operators. We wanted to make sure you saw his 

touching words. 

Letter from Sonny Dixon: Quick note to drivers on the Savan-

nah Mall routes, specifically those who trek Apache at Shawnee 

every early morning. IΩm the old fella who picks up trash just 

after dawn - in and around Hidden Lake Townhomes, whereI l 

live - and waves at all the bus drivers. 

Please pass along to them my gratitude for the jobs they do. I 

am a longtime ardent supporter of mass transit, serving on Gar-

den City Council years ago, through five terms in the Georgia 

House of Representatives, and 18 years as a news anchor / re-

porter at WTOC. 

We who GET IT often defended transit against ridership critics 

who donΩt understand the ebb and flow of riders along the 

routes and/or tightwad taxpayers who simply cannot or will not 

recognize the general benefit of mass transit,. 

But, here, one issue that plagues other communities has never 

Congratulations to JuneΩs Employees of the month 
We want to extend a 

congratulations to Ac-

counting Manager 

Janice Ambrose and 

Transit Advocate Kor-

byn Mingledorf, who 

were selected as JuneΩs 

employees of the 

month. Winners are 

selected every month 

and nominations are 

now being accepted for 

August. Nomination 

forms can be picked up 

in the breakrooms or 

from a department 

head. Just fill them out 

and submit them by depositing them in the entry box set up in 

the breakrooms. You can also give them to a department head 

or email them to cattitude@catchacat.org. 

Name Janice Ambrose  Years with CAT: 5 Title: Accounting 

Manager NominatorΩs comments: Janice is very friendly to her 

coworkers and has a positive attitude. She has an amazing 

attention to detail and is constantly double checking work for 

accuracy. On multiple occasions, she has spotted issues and 

resolved them before anyone else noticed the problem. 

Name: Korbyn Mingledorf  Years at CAT: 2 Title: Transit Advo-

cate NominatorΩs Comments: Korbyn always goes above and 

beyond her job. She loves to interact with customers and em-

ployees and always has a big smile while doing it. She is a lead-

er with a can-do attitude who has shown kindness, patience 

and a willingness to help no matter what it takes. She is looked 

at as the face of CAT because everybody knows who she is. 

been a major issue - drivers maintaining courtesy and timeli-

ness, day in - day out. So, professional bus and commuter train 

jockeys have my utmost respect. 

While much of my time dealing with transit issues in the legis-

lature was spent on MARTA, as I often stated, one thing some 

have that we donΩt - driver complaints. 

So I wave at personal heroes who put up with idiots in four 

wheelers yet safely traverse the streets of Savannah - Chat-

ham, almost unnoticed. ThatΩs because problems are very sel-

dom related to them. So - IΩll keep walking and waving. 

Please pass along my compliments. Tell Ψem IΩll see Ψem along 

the trail, fumbling with my bucket nΩ grabber so I can throw up 

a big olΩ morninΩ wave. 

All the best— Sonny Dixon 

(L-R) Korbyn Mingledorf and Janice 

Ambrose 
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 Safety Spotlight with Chief Safety Officer Charles Hall 

We are amidst the canicular -  the dog days of summer. That 

means rain, rain, and more rain.  As you already know, working 

– particularly driving in inclement weather presents challenges. 

Driving or working in the rain forces us to be hyper vigilant 

about everything we do. Whether we are walking through the 

shop, driving down Abercorn, or just exiting a vehicle, every 

mundane task is assiduously performed. It is critical to rely on all 

of the training that you have received when working in dense 

precipitation. Using mirrors becoming exponentially more im-

portant. Even the little things like άrocking and rollingέ at inter-

sections become more meaningful. Tantamount to those basic 

skills, is using proper judgement, clearance, and braking when 

operating a bus in the rain. Stopping in the rain is possibly the 

most difficult task performed as an operator. Each time the 

brake is applied, the risk of hitting another vehicle or a vehicle 

striking your bus is significantly increased because of the wet 

and slippery surfaces. So driving defensive-

ly is not an option. We have to anticipate 

the unexpected and be prepared to react 

swiftly and appropriately. For example, we 

have to watch out for pedestrians dotting 

out in front of traffic seeking refuge from 

the rain. Sure, cars will continue to drive 

άtoo fast for conditions,έ turn without sig-

naling, and honk at you for stopping at 

stops. But you are the professionals.  I have reached out to our 

partners at NOVA for some additional tips to consider while 

working in the rain: 

The potential hazards present on a worksite can be exacerbated 

during inclement conditions such as rain. Working in the rain 

can cause slippery surfaces and limited visibility. However, steps 

can be taken to mitigate such hazards. 

When working in the rain, OSHA recommends: 

ω Move cautiously. Although the weather may make you 

inclined to work more quickly to get out of the rain, this is dan-

gerous. Because rain causes slick surfaces, work more slowly 

and deliberately - particularly when climbing ladders. 

ω Use the correct equipment. Do not use electrical tools 

and equipment that are not specifically rated for outdoor use 

when working in the rain. Select hand tools with textured, non-

slip grip handles. 

ω Wear proper footwear with a deep tread to prevent 

slipping. In the rain, be sure your pant leg lies over your boot or 

shoe. Tucking your pants into footwear can cause water to en-

ter. 

ω Wear appropriate rain gear that includes both pants 

and a coat. Be sure the material is ventilated so it can be worn 

comfortably for extended periods. If it is cold, select wool or 

synthetic materials that insulate even when wet. Be certain 

clothing fits properly so it does not interfere with movement. 

ω Use proper hand protection that features a strong, slip-

proof grip. Make sure gloves are adequately tight and long 

enough to allow your rain coat sleeve to prevent water from 

entering. 

ω Ensure adequate vision. If you wear glasses or goggles, 

use anti-fog spray or wipes on them before going outside. Wear 

a hood or hat to keep rain out of your eyes. Because a hood 

narrows your range of vision, be sure to look both ways when 

wearing one. When working at night, make sure lighting is ade-

quate and the lights used are rated for outdoor use. 

ω Make sure you can be seen. Wear high-visibility cloth-

ing, especially in areas with vehicle traffic and heavy machinery. 

Do not wear rain gear or vests that have become dull or are no 

longer reflective. 

Remember, as a transit professional, you can ill-afford to drive 

under any distractive conditions because the rain itself is a dis-

traction. Stay safe.  


